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For there is one God, and one mediator 

between God and men, the man Christ 

Jesus; 1 Tim 2:5 A.V.  1611 

 

 

Halito! Hello! 

Spring is here and we are thanking God for seeing us through the winter months.  I say “seeing us through” 

because we’ve had quite a bit of sickness this winter and early spring, but are finally on the rebound.  We 

are now preparing for the months ahead and the road before us. 

Imagine how it would be living in the USA in 2024 and the Bible you are holding is printed in French.  You 

couldn’t read it.  It wouldn’t have passages marked by your father or grandfather unless they were of French 

heritage.  Many Americans have an English Bible that’s been handed down and it’s marked with precious 

notes from a relative or mentor in the faith.  For most of us reading this newsletter, the ability to read the 

Word of God has changed our lives.  In April, we were able to attend the Native American Camp Meeting in 

Great Bend, Kansas.  It’s a meeting for Native missionaries, or missionaries working with Natives, to come 

and share their work and burden. 

One of the blessings that has been coming to fruition in the last couple of years is the ability to get the Bible, 

or parts of the Bible, printed/reprinted in several tribal languages.  Most tribes have NO BIBLE in their 

language.  This is most likely because the government sent the children to boarding schools and wanted 

them to assimilate English.  God gave a language to each tribe and they are now realizing what has been 

taken from them.  These Bibles are being printed as parallel Bibles, for instance, Ojibwe and English, side 

by side.  They can be used by the tribe to teach the language.  The missionaries that labored in the 1800s 

translating and printing Bibles for the five civilized tribes, (Choctaw, Cherokee, Chickasaw, Seminole, and 

Creek) gave the tribes a great light!  These five are considered the most Christian of the 574 federally 

recognized tribes in the US.  When we first went to the Choctaw reservation in Mississippi years ago, I 

remember seeing the grandmothers bringing their Choctaw Bibles to church and reading from them.  These 

copies didn’t even contain the entire 66 books!  How different the reservations would be if this light had 

been available all across North America.  We’ve given thousands of ENGLISH John and Romans, but giving 

a Native American a parallel John and Romans, in their language, is received more quickly. 

Maybe the time has come for this light to shine to more than the five civilized tribes.  Please pray for those 

involved in the translating and printing.  This is an expensive endeavor.  For some people or churches in 

America there is no shortage of money, but unfortunately there is a shortage of time.  Thy word is a lamp 

unto my feet, and a light unto my path.  (Psalm 119:105) 

We have meetings coming up in May and then start the summer work.  We look forward to seeing you as we 

go to your area of the country.  We just realized we have been in our field of service for 40 years!!  Wow!  

Thank you, Lord, for Your Grace and love that has enabled us to sew the seed of the Gospel for 40 years. 

Thank you, co-laborers, for your love, prayer, and support these many years. 

In HIM, The Higginbothams, Mrs. Shirley, Elena, and Daniel 
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